Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

62-701.520
Special Waste Handling

The Department of Environmental Protection hereby gives notice: 

On October 30, 2024, SaniTrax, LLC withdrew the Petition for a waiver. The Petition was received on August 1, 2024. Notice of receipt of this Petition was published in the Florida Administrative Register on August 13, 2024. The Petition requested a waiver from paragraph 62-701.520(5)(d), F.A.C., to send sorted, segregated, and treated biomedical waste metals for recycling at a metal recycling facility. No public comment was received. The Petition was assigned file number OGC# 24-2220.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Elizabeth Kromhout, P.G., Department of Environmental Protection, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Mail Station 4565, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400; telephone: (850)245-8744, email: elizabeth.kromhout@FloridaDEP.gov during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays. If you have any questions, please call the Division of Waste Management at (850)245-8705. Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, religion, sex, pregnancy, national origin, age, handicap, or marital status. Persons who require special accommodations under the American with Disabilities Act (ADA) or persons who require translation services (free of charge) are asked to contact DEP’s Limited English Proficiency Coordinator at (850)245-2118 or LEP@FloridaDEP.gov. If you have a hearing or speech impairment, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, (800)955-8771 (TDD) or (800)955-8770 (voice).
